
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Mike Sauerwein, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Friday Update  
 
DATE:  February 28, 2025 
 
 
 
EDA Main Street Revitalization Project  
 
 

 
 
 

Week of March 3rd- 7th 

 
The east bound lane (South side) of Main Street (Historic District) is closed and the traffic will 
remain west bound for the duration of the project. Two-way stop signs will be in place on the 
cross streets (5th, 6th, 7th, and 8th). Westbound traffic on Main Street will not stop. 
Wildish continues to pothole to locate existing underground utilities. The valves and fittings will 
be assembled in preparation for the new water main installation . Wildish staff will also be 
assessing the building fronts and foundations on the south side in preparation of future 
excavation. 
 

Week of March 10th- 19th 

 
The new 12 inch waterline will be installed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Cleveland Street Infrastructure Project 
 

 
 
Delta Construction laid the rock for the material storage and is finishing up an alternate access 
road through to Kathleen Drive. Trees have been removed from the future road right of way. 
Cleveland Street and the intersection of Cleveland & 6th St in Cottage Grove will be under 
construction through the end of June 2025 for a full reconstruction of the road. 6th Street will 
remain open throughout the duration of the project. Cleveland Street will remain open to local 
traffic only. Work is scheduled on Cleveland St between 7:00 am and 5:00 pm, Monday through 
Friday. 
 
 
Quote of the Week: 

"It was one of those March days when the sun shines hot and the wind blows cold, when it is 
summer in the light and winter in the shade."  

 ~ Charles Dickens 

  


